

STATE OF WASHINGTON DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

PO Box 47600 • Olympia, WA 98504-7600 • 360-407-6000 711 for Washington Relay Service • Persons with a speech disability can call 877-833-6341

January 20, 2016

Mr. Thomas W. Olsen Installation Restoration Program Manager Building 02012 Liggett Avenue MS-17 Box 3339500 Joint Base Lewis-McChord, Washington 98433-9500

Re: Opinion on 2014 Basewide Groundwater Monitoring Report associated with Sites:

• Site Names: SS-34, WP-44, DP-60, and the base boundary monitoring wells

Dear Mr. Olsen:

The Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) received your report dated August, 2015 – 2014 Basewide Groundwater Monitoring Report which encompasses Sites SS-34, WP-44, DP-60, and the base boundary monitoring wells. This letter provides our opinion; provided under the authority of the Hazardous Waste Cleanup—Model Toxics Control Act (MTCA), Chapter 70.105D RCW.

Ecology reviewed the 2014 Basewide Groundwater Monitoring Report and has no comments.

If you have any questions, or if I can be of further service, please do not hesitate to contact me by phone at (360)407-6913 or by e-mail at nicholas.acklam@ecy.wa.gov.

Sincerely,

Nicholas M. Acklam

HQ Toxics Cleanup Program

NMA:JH

cc: Mr. D. Brent Jones, Tetra Tech EC, Inc.